IOWA INTEGRATION & ARR DATA GATHERING
 

1. Midwest ISO FTR Administration requires accurate Transmission Service Reservations (Network and L-T Point-to-Point) in order perform Partial Year FTR Allocations.  
2. In order to complete the ARR Data Gathering and Registration process, all Transmission Customers MUST indicate the TSR treatment they are requesting for conversion of MidAmerican Transmission Service to Midwest ISO Transmission Service, and all MidAmerican Network Customers must complete Midwest ISO Network Application, as indicated in the MISO OASIS posting in the “Notice to Customers” section and titled “Treatment of MidAmerican and Midwest ISO Transmission Service after September 1, 2009”.  
Note:  The July 15 deadline was established to accommodate certain TSR processing under the MidAmerican Tariff.
3. TSRs have to be accurately depicted on the ARR templates for the period beginning September 1, 2009.  Clarification:  For those customers interested in being eligible for Partial Year FTR allocations transmission conversion information is needed no later than June 30, 2009.   The ARR Data Gathering templates to be initially issued on June 22, 2009 will contain the registered Market Participant, commercial model information submitted for the September 2009 model and firm long-term transmission service arrangements confirmed as of June 19, 2009.
4. Customers who have not done so already must contact Midwest ISO Tariff Administration at tariffadministration@midwestiso.org or call 317-249-5591 or 317-249-5576.  The templates will be updated with the TSR conversion information as the customers indicate to Midwest ISO Tariff Administration. 
 

In summary, the following actions are needed from the Iowa Integration Market Participants and the dates below represent deadlines for completion of the activities:
 

-       June 17 to June 19 – Transmission Customers must contacted Midwest ISO Tariff Administration Personnel and provide TSR conversion elections as indicated in the posting referenced above.
-       June 22 – Midwest ISO publishes initial ARR Data Gathering Templates
